Community and Wellbeing Policy Development Advisory Group 16 JULY 2018

Present: Councillors: Tricia Youtan (Chairman), Andrew Baldwin, Alan Britten,

Karen Burgess, David Coldwell, Nigel Jupp, Paul Marshall, Mike Morgan, Kate Rowbottom, Jim Sanson and David Skipp

1 NOTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The notes of the meeting held on 4 April 2018 were received by the group.

FOOD SAFETY AND HEALTH AND SAFETY SERVICE PLANS

The Environmental Health and Licensing Officer presented the draft annual Food Safety Plan and the draft annual Health & Safety Service Plan to the group.

The Commercial Team are the enforcing authority for food safety and Health & Safety at work activities in certain commercial business premises within the Horsham district.

Each local authority is required to produce and make available an annual health and safety service plan as well as a service plan to meet the requirements of the food standards agency (FSA) document 'Framework Agreement on Local Authority Food Law Enforcement'.

3 DISCRETIONARY DISABLED FACILITIES GRANT UPDATE

The Environmental Health & Licensing Officer provided the group with an update regarding the Discretionary Disabled Facilities Grant.

DFGs are the only mandatory grants and are available to disabled people when works to adapt their home are judged necessary and appropriate to meet their needs and when it is reasonable and practicable to carry them out having regard to the age and condition of the dwelling.

Some of the money coming in to the county will be used to employ a manager to develop these grants and create a pooled budget across the county in order to allocate funds where needed based on demand.

The group were provided with a summary of work going forward relating to this project and were informed that Council would be sought when making a decision on the following before the end of December 2018:

- Approval of the pooled fund arrangements
- Approval of a revised county-wide policy, informed by the project to date.

It was noted that the number of referrals received in the first six months of 2018 were greater than the total number of completed applications for 2017.

4 WARDEN EXPANSION PROGRAMME UPDATE

The Director of Community Services provided the group with an update regarding the Warden Expansion Programme.

It was noted by the group that Billingshurst and Horsham's unparished areas had Wardens allocated with an ongoing training and induction programme.

The group were also informed that from time to time it may be possible to call upon wardens to visit other parishes under exceptional circumstances.

5 FORWARD PLAN EXTRACT FOR THE COMMUNITY AND WELLBEING PORTFOLIO

The forward plan extract was noted.

The meeting closed at 6.15 pm having commenced at 5.30 pm

CHAIRMAN